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Sumeet Singh 
Executive Vice President, Operations and 
Chief Operating Officer 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 P.O. Box 1018 Oakland, CA 94604-1018  
Street/Courier Address 300 Lakeside Drive 
Oakland, CA 94612-3534 
Email: Sumeet.Singh@pge.com 

January 10, 2024 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Caroline Thomas Jacobs, Director 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
California Natural Resources Agency 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
caroline.thomasjacobs@energysafety.ca.gov  
 
 
Re: Addendum 1 to PG&E’s Request for 2023 Safety Certification Pursuant to Public 

Utilities Code § 8389 
 
Dear Director Thomas Jacobs: 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) respectfully submits this addendum to its 
request for an annual safety certification pursuant to the requirements contained in paragraphs 
(1), (2), (3), and (5) of Public Utilities Code (P.U.C.) Section 8389(e). This addendum is 
provided in accordance with the guidance outlined in the Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety’s 
(Energy Safety) final 2023 Safety Certification Guidelines (2023 Guidelines), issued on June 28, 
2023.1 

 On December 29, 2023, Energy Safety issued its Final Decision on our 2023-2025 WMP, 
which concluded that “PG&E’s 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan is approved.”2 As directed 
by the 2023 Guidelines, we are now supplementing our application for safety certification with 
Energy Safety’s Final Decision on our WMP.3 This approval allows PG&E to fully meet the 
requirements of Public Utilities Code Section 8389(e)(1), which requires that a utility must have 
an approved WMP in order to apply for a safety certification.4 

 
1 Energy Safety 2023 Safety Certification Guidelines (Jun. 28, 2023). 
2 Energy Safety Final Decision on PG&E’s 2023-2025 WMP (Dec. 29, 2023) at 117. 
3 Energy Safety 2023 Safety Certification Guidelines at 6 (“If an element required for a Safety 
Certification request is missing at the time of the request (e.g., Energy Safety has not yet issued a decision 
on the electrical corporation’s most recent WMP), an electrical corporation may submit the missing 
element subsequent to the initial Safety Certification request up until ten days prior to the deadline for 
Energy Safety’s decision on the electrical corporation’s Safety Certification request). PG&E’s 2023 
safety certification request was submitted on December 1, 2023 and a decision is expected by February 
29, 2024, which is more than 10 days from the date of this request. 
4 Additionally, we would like to clarify that there were 63 WMP commitments in 2023, and not 62 as 
stated in the initial safety certification request. An additional commitment, VM-14, was added as part of 
our Revision Notice response and successfully completed in Q4. This commitment was included in our 
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As there are no longer any outstanding items remaining in our application, we 
respectfully ask that Energy Safety issue us a 2023 safety certification. Should Energy Safety 
have any questions regarding this request, please do not hesitate to contact Wade Greenacre, 
Director, Regulatory Relations at wade.greenacre@pge.com. 

  
Sincerely,  

 
Sumeet Singh 
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT, OPERATIONS and  
CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER 
PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC CORPORATION 

 
Q3 Quarterly Data Report and Quarterly Notification and noted as being in the planning phase. Further 
details can be found in our Q1 through Q3 2023 Quarterly Notifications, as well as in our upcoming Q4 
2023 Quarterly Notification, which will be filed on February 1, 2024. 
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